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Dates for the Diary  Dear Parent/Carer, 
 

This week has seen our Year 6 pupils demonstrate resilience, 
a positive mental attitude, high academic skills, and excellent 
attendance. We would like to personally thank them; you as 
their parents/carers, and our staff team who has been 
instrumental in teaching the children during their time at 
Hunters Hall. A special mention must be made to the current 
Year 6 staff, who have gone above and beyond the call of 
duty.  
 

Recently, we tasked our School Council with surveying their 
classes to discover how they like to learn. Here are the 
findings: 

¶ Through educational videos 

¶ Songs (times table/names of the continents etc.) 

¶ Objects to look at (artefacts) 

¶ Sharing ideas and discussion (whole class and pairs)  

¶ Powerpoints 

¶ Drama  

¶ Group work  

¶ Swapping / streaming for lessons 

¶ ICT (to research and be active learners) 

¶ Listening to guest speakers/workshops 

¶ Learning which allows us to explore 
Our talented teachers constantly review the curriculum and 
provision and will ensure that the above is woven into our 
already ambitious, broad and balanced curriculum.  
 

We have had a small number of parents asking us to heat up 
packed lunch food items. Unfortunately, due to food and 
hygiene regulations we are unable to do this. 
 

Within this edition of Snippets, you will see some of the 
exciting things that we have planned for the Platinum Jubilee. 
We hope that you will be able to join us for this momentous 
occasion. 

Have a wonderful weekend!  
Selina Frazer & Michael Kaitell, 

Co-Headteachers 

Summer Term 2022 
 

Tuesday 3rd May ï Year 2 Assessment 
month 
Thursday 12th May ï Year 1 Queenôs Tea 
Party 
Thursday 19th May ï Year 6 Raphaelôs Park  
Thursday 19th May ï National Bumble Bee 
Day dinner menu change  
Thursday 26th May ï Year 1 Pondfield Picnic 
Trip 
Monday 30th May to Tuesday 7th June - 
Half Term  
 

*************************************************** 
Thursday 9th June ï Parent/Carer Platinum 
Jubilee Afternoon Tea.  
Friday 10th June ï Platinum Jubilee event 
including sports day & picnic. 
Tuesday 14th June ï Young Citizensô ï Y6  
Tuesday 14th June ï Great Science Share   
Friday 17th June ï Music in the Round ï Y2  
Friday 24th June ï Road Safety Workshop ï 
whole school  
Friday 8th July ï Modern Day Slavery Event   
Thursday 21st July ï Last day of academic 
year ï school closes at 12pm for Year 6 & 
1pm rest of school. 

Thrive School of Excellence  

 

Team Points  Attendance  
 

TEAM POINTS  

 
Tigers 655 

 
Bears 703 

 
Wolves 978 

 
Sharks 673 

 
Komodo Dragon 942 

 

Congratulations to 1H in Key Stage 1 who achieved 95.42% 
this week and to 6L & 6Y in Key Stage 2 both with 99.07% 
 

Class 
Attendance 

% 
Class 

Attendance 
% 

Class 
Attendance 

% 

RB 92.61 2M 84.47 4R 81.95 

RH 90.39 2T 92.37 5N 97.53 

RR 85.77 3D 80.91 5P 94.26 

1H 95.42 3G 97.78 5R 94.68 

1L 94.86 3T 97.44 6A 98.56 

1R 94.10 4E 95.63 6L 99.07 

2K 90.98 4G 97.94 6Y 99.07 

 



Parent Hub  

We would like all parents/carers to join us on Parent Hub.  

Parent Hub is a FREE app that helps keep you up to date with whatôs going on at 
school. Youôll receive messages, pictures, documents and newsletters, all in one 
handy place. 

1. Download the Parent Hub app from your app store (iPhone or Android). 

2. Create yourself an account. 

3. Choose ñAdd a Schoolò and enter: 

 @HuntersHallPS 

School Uniform  

School uniform can be purchased every Monday from 3:00-4:00pm in the dining 
hall. 
 

Uniform can also be purchased online: 
www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-
clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 

Or  

Telephone: 01992 763679 
Email: info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk 

Behaviour Iceberg  
Behaviour is the result of the interactions of two 
things: the characteristics we possess as people and 
the characteristics of the situation we face. The 
theory behind the iceberg model of childhood 
behaviour is that there are many things that influence 
the way that children (people) act and react: skills, 
knowledge, experience, social role or values, self-
image, traits, and motives. Some (the most 
conscious) of these characteristics can be seen 
outright ï ñabove the water,ò if you will. The more 
subconscious or unconscious characteristics are the 
ones working behind the scenes ð ñunderwater.ò It is 
a mixture of all of these characteristics that will shape 
a childôs behaviourðmeaning that the cause of the 
behaviour will not always be apparent. 
 
The tip of the icebergðthe conscious characteristics 
that children have in their toolboxðare skills, 
knowledge, and experiences. Skills represent what 
children can do innately or things they have learned 
to do over time. Knowledge is what they know or 
have come to understand as theyôve grown. This 
knowledge is shaped by their experiences, which help build both the knowledge and skills available to them in 
their personal toolboxes. 
 
Under the water, however, are the unseen forces that can shape their behaviours. This portion consists of four 
large components: their social role and values, self-image, traits, and motives. 
 
A childôs social role is built on how they see themselves in society and this image paints how they might react 
to certain things or help shape what they consider to be important. This role and their reactions are formed and 
refined by their assumptions about the expectations of othersðnamely what they think their parents, friends, 
and family expect of them. 
 
All of these characteristics, seen or unseen, shape the way children behave. But these ideas are not limited 
only to children. We are affected to some extent by the same factors, but our toolbox of coping mechanisms is 
considerably more robust as adults. As adults with more robust emotional toolboxes, itôs our job to 
uncover these hidden factors that can influence childrenôs emotions and behaviour, and help them build more 
coping skills. 

http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
http://www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/
mailto:info@schooluniformdirect.org.uk
https://www.parenthub.co.uk/


Promotional Menu Change ~ Thursday 19 th  May 

 



Congratulations ~ Young Writers Publication  

 



Message in a Bottle Top Competition  

The ñMessage in a Bottle Topò art project shares an inspiring and important message for pupils ages 5-11 
about turning trash into treasure. They learn about wastefulness happening right under their noses and learn 
to see and create beauty out of the things they have around them. Children learn how to make a real 
difference in the world using creative and imaginative vision. 

Following Composite Primeôs example, pupils discover how to see the treasure in the waste we produce by 
creating an art mural or sculpture, inspired by and showcasing the creatures theyôd love to protect using the 
very waste that harms them. Making an inspired piece of art using plastic bottle tops, with the aim of sharing 
an important environmental message about wildlife and the effects plastic waste has on it. 

The competition closes on Friday 20th May 2022! 

https://nationalschoolspartnership.com/initiatives/message-in-a-bottle-top-year-2/ 

 

 

https://nationalschoolspartnership.com/initiatives/message-in-a-bottle-top-year-2/


 



Meaningful  May 

 

We all have mental health. Your mental health affects how you feel, think and act. It refers to your 

emotional, psychological and social wellbeing. Your mental health can change on a daily basis and 

over time, and can be affected by a range of factors. 

More than one in 10 primary school children aged five to 10 has an identifiable mental health 

condition ï thatôs around three children in every class. 

Loneliness is affecting more and more of us in the UK and has had a huge impact on our physical and 

mental health during the pandemic. Our connection to other people and our community is 

fundamental to protecting our mental health and we need to find better ways of tackling the epidemic 

of loneliness. We can all play a part in this.     

 

So, for Mental Health Awareness Week this May, we're raising awareness of the impact of loneliness 

on our mental wellbeing and the practical steps we can take to address it. 
 

 



RockSteady  

 

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents  

 
Call 0330 113 0330  

https://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/info-for-parents


Year 1  ~ Queenõs Tea Party 

 

 

 

 


